MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL AND BHAF COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 14 APRIL 2010
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks) and David Smart (Councillor)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary),  Melanie Matthews (Webmaster)

1) Apologies

Apologies had been received from Beverley Anderson, Hugo Blomfield, Steve Lucas and Helen Touray.
2) Waiting List Campaign

Matt advised that postcards had been sent to everyone on the waiting list and, given the responses, it has become apparent that many do not actually want plots. Therefore, the list has been substantially reduced. It is still a long, long list but now with approximately 1,000 waiting. There will now be a huge amount of data for the team to process over the coming months, as well as other time consuming projects like bringing the new in house team together. The proposal is to have a period of non-intensive allotment letting now o allow focus on these other projects.
3) Progress with In House/Rangers

The job specifications for the two new in house team members are being done now, the plan being that the recruitment and selection process will be completed, and the staff in place, by July 2010. The proposal is that responsibilities will include rubbish clearance, minor repairs after break-ins, maintenance to paths, tracks and roads, strimming, general maintenance, spraying and winter project work. It was also agreed that chain saw licences will be necessary for tree work. In the meantime, Jordans will continue to carry out these tasks.
The hope is that, over time and, with a good understanding of the sites the in house team will carry out the site inspections, leaving Matt to arbitrate and become the main reviewer in the appeals process.  Going forward, the Rangers will not be involved in allotment related work.
David Smart asked if the Council had considered an apprenticeship for the posts e.g. someone from Plumpton College. After discussion, it was agreed that an apprenticeship approach would probably not work since the Council need someone to “hit the ground running”.
4) Seasonal Work Schedule

Matt proposed an inspection schedule to minimise the impact of the seasonal peaks and troughs on the Service, to endeavour to make it more reactive and proactive. It was agreed that the main annual manager site inspections would be carried out in Aug/Sept each year with terminations taking in place in Oct/Nov and the re-letting of plots during the winter months, thus allowing allotment holders to bring their plots up to speed in time for the following spring. The schedule does not preclude letting plots at other times of the year and assurance was given by Matt that inspection surveys already carried out this year will be followed up.
5) Feedback from AGM

(i) John’s inclination is to rescind his offer of a Special General Meeting. He advised that a request had been made from an allotment holder for one to take place, the request had been acknowledged but a response in full needed to be made. There was discussion over what is stated in the Federation Constitution.

(ii) Matt confirmed that the new rules and FAQs are on the B&HCC website and Mel agreed to download them onto the Federation website. The proposal is that the FAQs and some additional information sheets will be issued with the new hard copy of the rules in the hope that it will lessen enquiries for the Service admin team. The intention is to for distribution to take place within the next six to eight weeks.
(iii) Matt confirmed that the posters for notifying allotment holders of the 2010 increase to rents, to be posted on the allotment site gates, had been issued to Site Reps that day.  Mel advised of her struggle to finish the definitive list of the Site Reps, particularly citing difficulty with the main Site Rep for Weald.
Action: Matt to contact the Site Rep in question and Mel to send her updated list of Site Reps to Matt, who will liaise with Fiona over a master file.
6) New Rules

The new rules, FAQs etc will be issued within six to eight weeks.
7) Learner Plots

Mel updated on a previous meeting. It was agreed that these plots are not always learner plots at all but rather are instances when someone only wants a quarter plot. 
8) Allotment Officers’ Meeting

Matt advised of this meeting on June 8 but advised that the Council were struggling to find a suitable venue. David suggested West Blatchington Mill which Matt will check out. It was agreed that John would attend on behalf of the Federation and David will attend too.
9) Emails about Main Paths
There was discussion about whose responsibility it was to maintain these haulage ways. It was agreed that the Council does need to fill the potholes, especially at Eastbrook, Tenantry Down, Moulsecomb and Lower Roedale where the access roads are particularly bad.
Action: Matt to arrange possibility of scalpings being used
10) AOB
(i) £80 was given to Matt in respect of security key rentals from Lower Roedale

(ii) It was agreed that a delivery of wood chippings was urgently needed at Lower Roedale

Action: Matt to locate a key holder and arrange a drop off

(iii) There was a discussion concerning livestock being allowed on allotment plots, in particular the issue of chickens. Although Matt was in favour he confirmed that the Council policy remained that they were not to be kept. 

(iv) The date of the next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 26 May at 6.30pm, venue Stanmer.
